MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 2nd NOVEMBER 2011

APOLOGIES

Mike and Denise Sheard, Steve Booth, Allan and Joyce Wood.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the October meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The Christmas dinner and quiz has now been arranged at Broadacres for Wednesday 7th December at 7:30pm. Cost will be £12 per person and payable to Ian Phillips as soon as possible.

The money raised at the Beeford Model Boat display will be presented to the crew at the lifeboat house opposite the Spa Royall Hall at 11am on Thursday 3rd November. There will be a photo taken for the Free Press and any member who would like to come along is most welcome.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full account of the finances for the previous month explaining the income of £482.19 and expenses of £840.76 leaving the club still in a healthy financial state. We currently have 178 full members with 37 juniors and 60% of the members live within the East Yorkshire county boundary.

EVENTS

In October we had the last of the Club Sundays which was well attended and enjoyed with the final championship positions for Club 500 and the scale steering event being decided. There was the penultimate round for the Northern Amp Draggers fast electrics as well and as usual it was thoroughly enjoyed by all.

This month’s events are the Bonfire, Fireworks, Night Sail and Supper on Saturday 5th November starting at 4pm approximately. The bonfire will be lit at 6pm. Also we have the last round of the Northern Amp Draggers on Sunday 6th November. This event replaces an earlier one, which was cancelled.

The MYA have requested use of our water on Sunday 20th November for their first round of the Northern Winter Series and racing will start around 10am and continue all day.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Geoff asked if the harbour needed removing for the fast electrics but the secretary said that it would be moved but not taken out and the fast electric section would see to it.

Norman Bunford collected the last of the money for the trip to Warwick Model Boat Show on 13th November and said that the bus will pick up as follows.

7:30am – Bridlington (Trinity Church)

7:50am – Hutton Cranswick

8:15am – Beverley

8:30am – Cottingham.

These times, apart from the Bridlington departure are all approximate.

   John Foster                                                                        Ian Phillips

(Vice President)                                                                    (Secretary)

